AMWELL SCOUT TROOP

BULLETIN

Dear Parent,

This is the first of what we hope will be an irregular Newsletter.

As your son has probably told you, the Troop is now under new management (please see enclosed paper for names and addresses) and we would like to bring your attention to these coming events:-

- 1. SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 12th Ware and Hertford Districts combined RAFT RACE. Start 1.30pm at Hertford Lock.
- 2. SATURDAY/SUNDAY 19th and 20th SEPTEMBER.

 A weekend Camp for the Troop preceded by a 6 mile walk during which boys will be able to pass certain tests. Cost will be approx. 5/- per head. Camp site will be at Westmill Farm, Ware. If we can ascertain numbers by Friday 11th September, this would be of great help.
- 3. Looking ahead slightly, next year the District are running a camp at Lochearnhead Scout Station in which Amwell have decided to participate. The camp will be during the first two weeks of the school holidays and the cost will be £15. O. O. This includes everything except pocket money. We hope soon to announce a savings scheme.

There is one more item. During the next months before Christmas, there will be a Social Evening which we hope all Parents will attend, at which a progress report will be made, possibly a film show and an exhibition of our equipment, new and old. More details later.

Norman Rand S.L. John Keefe A.S.L. John Crown A.S.L.